Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, January 14, 2013
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, January 14, 2013 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Charlie Davis
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Public Hearings
7:00 pm

The Town Council held a public hearing concerning the closure of Rock Street off of Gravel Street.
Attorney Davis recapped a request from Mr. Wilson to abandon the Town right of way known as Rock Street. This street is a gravel right of way between 101 Gravel Street (Tax map parcel #13-3-23), and 302 E. Main Street (Tap Map Parcel #13-3-24). Once the right of way is abandoned, Mr. Wilson asks that all rights and privileges be averted back to the property owners. Rock Street is a right of way but there are no utilities there and the street was never opened. All necessary advertisements have been completed. 

The Mayor opened the public hearing. 

Attorney Davis presented the Council with a letter from Rose Marie Williams on behalf of the Haw River Business Center requesting that Rock Street not be closed.
Rose Marie Williams then spoke directly to Council. Haw River Business Center LLC recently divided their property into several lots. One of the lots could potentially use Rock Street as an entrance in the future and Ms. Williams asked that the Council consider not taking away that option. 
Councilmember Allen asked Ms. Williams if there were any additional entrances to the lot with Rock Street access. Ms. Williams confirmed that there were two additional entrances and that Rock Street would provide a third option. Ms. Williams notes that the Rock Street entrance was the only direct access option meaning that the two other available entrances had to cross over other lots at the Haw River Business Center. 

No other members of the public chose to speak. The Mayor then closed the public hearing.

Consent Agenda

7:05 pm
The Council reviewed the previous meeting minutes from the November 5, 2012 and December 3, 2012 Council Meetings, a resolution of support for the Clean Water Management Trust Fund, and a resolution opposing legislation that provides for the forced taking of municipal water systems.

Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 5-0.
7:10 pm 
The Council considered a Street Closing Order pertaining to a request from Steve Wilson to close Rock Street off of Gravel Street.
After brief discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the Street Closing Order for Rock Street. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business

7:11 pm
Council considered a request from Randall King, PSD, to change the dates of the brush and heavy trash pickups.
Randall King, Public Services Director, asked the Council to consider changing the heavy trash pickup from the 2nd Tuesday of the month to the 1st Tuesday of the month. Also, he asked that the Council consider moving brush/yard waste pickup from Thursday to Monday. 

After brief discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to move heavy trash pickup from the second Tuesday of the month to the first Tuesday of the month and brush/yard waste pickup from Thursdays to Mondays effective April 1, 2013. Motion carried 5-0.
7:15 pm
The Council reviewed the 2012 Lake Jordan update memo and considered the 2013 recommendations to the NCLM.
Manager Earp informed the Council that the NCLM has asked their member governments for input on policy options regarding the Jordan Lake Rules in advance of the 2013 legislative session. The memo presented to Council is intended to provide an overview of the 2012 developments with the rules and recent changes in timeframes. In addition, the NCLM is recommending several potential changes to the rules including being strongly in favor of several modifications that may transfer program implementation to the NC DWQ, clarification of interpretations within the rules, and extended time frames for crediting and compliance.

After considerable discussion of the nine goals outlined in the 2012 Lake Jordan Update Memo from the NCLM, the Council agreed with the goals by consensus. 
7:27 pm
Manager’s Update

· The Parks and Recreation Department would like to partner with the American Legion to bring a parade to Haw River. A tentative date of May 18, 2013 (Armed Forces Day) has been selected and the proposed parade route is down Main Street from the Haw River Elementary School to Red Slide Park. The Town would like to use this parade as the kickoff for this year’s Day in the Park festival. The Council agreed to this partnership and proposal by consensus.
· Manager Earp asked the Council to consider contacting legislators in support of the NCLM’s Initiative concerning Hold Harmless Revenues.
· Manager Earp presented a request for a letter of support for removal of Granite Mill Dam on the Haw River. American Rivers will be responsible for project management, including funding/grants, permitting, engineering design, and construction. The Town would be granting permission for the project team to access the property to complete the project including demolition of the dam. The Council agreed by consensus with the letter of support for removal of the Granite Mill Dam on the Haw River.
· Manager Earp presented the Council with a request from ABSS for a sewer adjustment for their recent bill. A toilet in the school was running, therefore the water/sewer bill was significantly higher than usual. The Council discussed the fact that the water went back in to the sewer system and the Town would still be responsible for payment. After brief discussion, Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to deny a sewer adjustment for the leak at ABSS. Motion carried 5-0. 
· The meter at Green Level is having some issues. It was recalibrated in September 2012 and it appears that the meter may not be functioning properly. The Town has arranged for another recalibration and service for this meter.
7:21 pm
Open Forum

Mr. Cobb on Keck Road thanked the HRFD for the visit from Santa and the candy that was delivered to Haw River residents. He stated that he doesn’t know of any other place that does something like that and he is truly pleased that HRFD does.
Mr. Maurice Tippett of Keck Road publicly thanked the Public Works department for their off duty service around the holidays. He was impressed and pleased with the quick service when he had a sewer backup at his home on Christmas Eve. 
7:43pm

Mayor Boggs announced that the Parks and Recreation Department was informed on January 3, 2013 that they received a $13,000 matching grant for park upgrades.

Councilmember Allen asked Manager Earp to research the potential cost of increasing the fire pay per call from $8 per call to $10 per call.

Manager Earp informed the Council that the air flow valves will still need to be replaced but that it will be done at a slower pace than was originally discussed. The valves were recently looked at and they are in better condition than anticipated.

Manager Earp informed Council that the Town expects the sidewalk project to be completed by May. The Town is waiting on the NC Railroad to sign off and on NCDOT to approve the $17,000 design fee.

Councilmember Allen asked Manager Earp to look into the possibility of having a Town Hall Day where residents can come and speak to Council and Staff regarding any questions or concerns they may have regarding operations.

7:48 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor Boggs

Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




